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Hi Mike,

About 30% of the faculty are dues-paying members of United faculty so

about 160 - 175 total.

We sponsored three summer workshops on technology usage in teaching.

These included two week-long sessions called Technology Innovations in

Education.  Focus was use of the e-Learning Management system with

incorporation of tools such as chatrooms,blogs and online assessments. I believe 26 - 27 faculty participated in the two sessions. They were

fairly new users of the e-Learning system or had only used it in a

rudimentary manner i.e. posting syllabi and maybe some assignments.

The other was a two week long session called the Online Course

Development Initiative.  Eleven faculty members participated.  There was a kick-off session in late April and faculty members received

assignments which were completed electronically and submitted online.

The purpose was to give faculty a sense of what it was like to

participate in an online course as a student and also through chat room

and blogs to build a community of faculty members.  The course focused

both on the use of technical tools in teaching but also on an

understanding of the needs of on line learners and appropriate pedagogy

in the online learning environment.  Faculty members who were accepted

into the course ageed to have a course developed by the end of the

workshop that could be offered during the spring 2011 semester.

Ginny

